CITY OF SWEET HOME
CONTRACT FOR SERVICES

THIS CONTRACT, made this February 6, 2023, in accordance with the requirements of Oregon Revised
Statutes 297.405 through 297.740 between Grove, Mueller & Swank, P.C., Certified Public Accountants of
Salem, Oregon, and the City of Sweet Home, Oregon provides as follows:

It hereby is agreed that Grove, Mueller & Swank, P.C. shall conduct an audit of the accounts and fiscal affairs of
the City, for the year beginning July 1, 2021, and ending June 30, 2022, in accordance with the Minimum
Standards for Audits of Municipal Corporations as prescribed by law. The audit shall be undertaken in order to
express an opinion upon the financial statements of the City, and to determine if the City has complied
substantially with appropriate legal provisions.

Grove, Mueller & Swank, P.C. agrees that the services contracted to perform under this contract shall be
rendered by or under personal supervision and that the work will be faithfully performed with care and
diligence.

It is understood and agreed that, should unusual conditions arise or be encountered during the course of the audit
whereby the services of Grove, Mueller & Swank, P.C. are necessary beyond the extent of the work
contemplated, written notification of such unusual conditions shall be delivered to the City, who shall instruct in
writing Grove, Mueller & Swank, P.C. concerning such additional services.

The audit shall be started as soon after this contract is executed as is agreeable to the parties hereto and shall be
completed and a written report thereon delivered within a reasonable time, but not later than six months, after
the close of the audit period covered by this contract (unless agreed to by both parties). Adequate copies of such
report shall be delivered to the City, and its form and content shall be in accordance with and not less than that
required by the Minimum Standards for Audits of Oregon Municipal Corporations.

It is understood and agreed that the City is responsible for such financial statements as may be necessary to fully
disclose and fairly present the results of operations for the period under audit and the financial condition at the

end of that period.

In consideration of the faithful performance of the conditions, covenants, and undertakings herein set forth, the
City of Sweet Home hereby agrees to pay Grove, Mueller & Swank, P.C. the fee as described in the audit
engagement letter dated February 6, 2023, and the City hereby affirms that proper provision for the payment of
such fee has been or will be duly made and that funds for the payment thereof are or will be made legally
available.

D
Ryan T. Pasquarella, CPA Kelcey Young, City Manager
Grove, Muelier & Swank, P.C. City of Sweet Home
2-6-2023
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